
DJ and Joe,
 Jody and I are also sorry it has come to this, and I am sure you know it.  We have gotten to know each other and I thought we had become friends.  
It was in that vein that I made the offer in the first place.  To try and keep our friendship, and to keep the magazine and ancillary businesses going in the 
face of strong financial problems.  I honestly thought that you wanted to "walk away" as you had said that numerous times.  But at the same time I 
wanted very much to allow you to maintain your position and pride.  I thought that was what I had offered.  The fact that you had to put you and Joe are 
"not afraid of a fight" does worry me some.  It indicates you are not looking for a compromise, which does make it hard to find one.  However, I shall try.
   I will address your demands one at a time, and hopefully we will find a way to amicably make this all happen.

1. I am sorry, but I cannot do this.  I do not, and never have managed by suppressing the truth.  I hate secrets, and drama.  Everyone in the company 
knows we are facing financial problems, as all of them have been working under those conditions.  I find it better to have them informed so they can 
make better decisions for the company.  Also, it would be impossible to keep the fact that there was a change of ownership secret, as the employees do 
most of the work.  If this is a deal breaker, we have a problem right off the bat.

2. I am not interested in Sextant Publishing ownership.  This is a company started by you and Joe, and is your company.  According to the document we 
signed, I hold all of the stock of Sextant until a certain plateau was met.  The plateau has not been met, so I hold all the stock now.  That said, I am more 
than willing to give you full control and ownership of Sextant as part of our new arrangement.

3. That is exactly what I offered you.  So we don't have a problem.  We would give Sextant Publishing or your new company full licensing rights for the 
brand name "Latitudes & Attitudes."  We would have to negotiate a % of any licensing fees collected and or percentages of income from this license, but 
that is negotiable, of course.

4.  Also I agree, as I offered originally.  We would pay 10% interest or dividend, dependent on your decision to make it an investment or a loan.  If it is a 
loan we would agree to repay it in full within an agreed upon time frame.

5.  I agree that this would be a part of our licensing agreement.

6.  I agree that you would get the pallet of items in the warehouse so you can dispose of them at your pleasure once we have a signed agreement.  This 
would be as our way of helping recoup the $10,000 the company paid on the Lost Soul.

7.  I cannot agree to this, as we did not ask you to buy Lost Soul and indicated that there would be a cost to get her into condition, as well as the fact that 
you were informed the Jones Act would not allow her to be chartered for awhile.  As stated in item 6, this is the reason we were giving up the over 
$10,000 worth of merchandise in the warehouse. (actually $13,000 at retail)

8.  I agree to pay interest on your note starting as soon as the transfer has been made and to pay until the note is paid in full.

9.  I cannot agree to this, as you were given all of the distribution income from last years issue that we produced and sold.  This would not be fair or 
equitable, as you used all the funds from our agreement.

10.  I would agree to this, but do not know how it could be accomplished,as Jody & I must be at the Advanced Cruising Seminar, all next week.  BUT, this 
is agreeable.

11.  I agree to this

12.  I agree with this provision with gratitude.

13. I cannot agree to this, as it would be impossible to do this transfer without the assistance of our employees.

You made reference to this statement which I believe is due to a misunderstanding of what it says.
  "I was disappointed by your statement (" If you help me regain control of the company I can then, with good conscience, bring in the cash needed to 
keep us going.  BUT, I can't enter more debt without being in control of the financials of the company.  I know you understand this") because it appears 
that you have and had the financial resources or access to financial resources to help but did not offer it makes it appear that we were not the partners I 
thought we were."
    As we discussed when you were here, even though Jody and my credit have been maxed out and our credit score has dropped, we still have friends 
and relatives who would help us keep the business afloat.  As I said when you were here, I can't in good conscience go further into debt and not be in 
charge of my own financial well-being.  That is what that said, and it is what I meant, and it is the reason we are having this discussion.
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Hi Bob and Jody,

I am sorry that I am getting this to you guys so late but I wanted to be absolutely sure what Joe and I wanted to do before we committed to anything.  As 
you know we have agonized over the last couple of days about what we want to do.  We both like you and Jody very much and our hearts are heavy that 
we all have to go through this. Joe and I are not quitters nor are we afraid of a fight if and when it is appropriate, I think or hope you know this, but in this 
particular case we do not see a way forward together that would satisfy any of us.  The magazine and all of its parts are you and Jody and you and Jody 
are the magazine.  I have always been concerned about this and from the very beginning it has been a shadow that we have struggled to overcome.

Having said that and without further analysis Joe and I will agree to return the company over to FTW without reservation under the following conditions:

1. We execute a Confidentiality Agreement that precludes either of us discussing the terms or conditions of this agreement or the reasons for the 
change in ownership  (violation of this condition would be a deal breaker for me)

2. We transfer 100% of ownership of Sextant Publishing Inc. to you
3. We execute a Non - Exclusive Master License Agreement between Latitudes & Attitudes Inc. and our newly formed company (excluding 

publications/radio/and tv)
4. We execute a note for our investment @ 10% per annum and secured by either preferred stock in the company or something else that we can 

agree upon. 
5. We get a full page ad in every other issue of Latitudes & Attitudes in a premium position for 1 year for our Marinas/Restaurants
6. We get the pallet of items for the Lost Soul currently in the warehouse
7. We receive an upfront payment of 10K to insure our short term financial stability and secure the Lost Soul and her slip until we can determine a 

final disposition.  (I entered into this contract based on your assurances and if I default I will be held personally liable)
8. We receive interest payments on the note beginning May 1 and each subsequent month until the note is paid in full.
9. We receive all distribution revenue from Curtis for the issues during our ownership (March, April, May and June.) These are the exact terms that 

we agreed to with you when we purchased the company.
10. We will complete the transfer of ownership on or before April 30th 2012 in order to make certain that all loose ends are addressed and resolved 

(Corporate Filings, Bank account transfers etc...)
11. Joe and I will resign immediately upon all documents being executed and funds transferred 
12. Any consulting obligation between Joe and Latitudes & Attitudes shall be negotiated and executed separate from this agreement
13. No announcement is made to ANY Employees until we have reached an agreement

Although Joe and I feel that we could have turned the company around given enough time and resources we recognize that we currently have neither. I 
was disappointed by your statement (" If you help me regain control of the company I can then, with good conscience, bring in the cash needed to keep 
us going.  BUT, I can't enter more debt without being in control of the financials of the company.  I know you understand this") because it appears that 
you have and had the financial resources or access to financial resources to help but did not offer it makes it appear that we were not the partners I 
thought we were.  I remember being told that we succeed or fail TOGETHER.

Regardless, we recognize that a protracted tug of war for control of Latitudes & Attitudes would only hurt all of us.  I believe that my proposal above is fair 
and straightforward. I hope that we can reach an amicable resolution but we are also prepared to continue in our current capacities regardless of the 
potential fallout and work toward fulfilling the terms and conditions of the original Purchase Agreement as quickly as feasible.  

Both Joe and I have feelings of friendship for you and Jody so I hope we can work this out quickly and get it behind us. 

I too am tired of the endless DRAMA of the last few days, weeks and months.

Respectfully,
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